October 18, 1952

LEMORANDUN FOR THE BONCRARLE WILLLIALD Mel, S ARTIH

Since our meeting on Tucsday afterncon, [ have zives fartacr
thought to the problem of iznplersenting 8 corsewhat sasler wionetary
policy, and | thougat it might be worthwhile te record soine reflections
on the subject,

1. As you kaow, the Council belleves that iniproved
attitudes toward the dollar, plus the sinbborn slugzishness of the
domesiic gconomy, make gorme move toward greater nonctary ease
highly cesirabls. Especially since no further action caz be exjectzd
on the fiscal front for many months, our reliancs on ths monatary
instrument to bridie the gap is unusually zreat.

2. Therefore, we are gratified st your projectsd visve in
the direction of greater ease.

3. However, we feel it :nay be preferadle to reactivate
vizorously the policy of open market purchases of longeters: Treasury
securities that was put into effect last year. Such a poliey would pat
direct downward pressure on the lonz-toerm interest rates that ars creciai
for domestic econamic activity. To the exteat tiat such purchusvs pra-
duced declines in the short-ters: rates that are hmportant for balance-of -
payments reasons, the effects coald he offset by sales of short-term
securities from the Systorn portfclio. Such a policy could be conductad
forcefully and at ths same time could be continaously adjusted to changing
financial and economic conditions. [ hope you and your calleagues on the
Board will weizh thig line of action as an alternative to a reducticn of
resstve reqalrements.

4., U a reduction in reeerve requirernents is put into effect,
we hope that it will de followed by further nieasurss 1o supply reserves
in response to the seasonal increase in ¢credit demand, so that it will
resuit in a net longer-term stimalus through addition to the credit supply.

Digitized for FRASER
http://fraser.stlouisfed.org/
Federal Reserve Bank of St. Louis





